
CITY OF HOLLYWOOD 
INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM 

 
TO:  Mayor and Commissioners   DATE:  March 10, 2021 
 
FROM: Douglas R. Gonzales, City Attorney  
  
SUBJECT:  Proposed City/County Right of Way Agreement for Underground 

Conversions 
________________________________________________________________ 
 
 I have reviewed the above referenced Agreement with the participating 
Department/Office(s), and the proposed general business terms and other 
significant provisions are as follows: 
  
1) Department/Division involved – Department of Development Services 
 
2)  Type of Agreement – City/County Right of Way Agreement for 

Underground Conversions 
 
3)  Method of Procurement (RFP, bid, etc.) – n/a 
 
4)  Term of Contract: 

a) initial –  This Agreement shall remain in effect for as long as FPL or any 
successor or assign owns or operates the Underground Facilities placed 
in ROW. 
b) renewals (if any) – n/a  

 c) who exercises option to renew –  n/a 
 
5)  Contract Amount – the CRA has agreed to pay FPL the cost of such 

Conversion as required by a separate Underground Facilities Conversion 
Agreement with FPL approved by the Resolution No. R-CRA-2021-04 in 
the amount of $1,393,724.00. 

 
6)  Termination Rights – n/a 
 
7)  Indemnity/Insurance Requirements – n/a 
 
8)  Scope of Services – FPL shall convert certain overhead electric 

distribution facilities located on A1A from Sheridan Street to Hollywood 
Boulevard to underground facilities, including transformers, switch 
cabinets and other appurtenant facilities to underground facilities placed in 
the City Rights of Way. 

 
9)  Other Significant Provisions: n/a 
 
 
cc:  Dr. Wazir Ishmael, City Manager 
 


